ShrimpPros Association PO Box 515 Girdwood, AK 99587



February 2, 2022

Melvin Smith, Chairman
Dale Kelley, Commissioner
Commercial Fisheries Entry Commission
PO Box 110302
Juneau AK 99811-0302

Subject: PWS Pot Shrimp Fishery P09E, P91E

Dear Commissioners,

Our membership has considered the following evidence to be relevant to our conclusion that this exclusive registration fishery has reached a maximum number of participants. The data that has been collected has come from Department reports, public notices, public databases and interviews with Department staff, from both commercial and sport fishing divisions. Every effort has been made to review the data and verify wherever possible, as to make sure of it's accuracy. However, there may be slight discrepancies of individual numbers, but the analysis is sound and our conclusion is that our fishery would benefit from limited entry.

We request that you review the attached document outlining our findings. Thank you for your consideration of these important viewpoints from our membership, as you consider relevant facts in determination of limited entry access for this fishery.

Respectfully,

Brett Wilbanks, Chairman ShrimpPros Association

Bruce Bowman, Vice Chairman

ShrimpPros Association

Attachment: [CFEC PWS Limited Entry Position Paper]